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	Legislative Analyst’s Office Issues Report On High Speed Rail Funding Request

In a report issued earlier today, the Legislative Analyst’s Office (LAO) in Sacramento found that the California High Speed Rail Authority (HSRA) has, “Not provided sufficient detail and justification to the Legislature regarding its plan to build a high-speed train system.”  The report notes that the HSRA’s revised business plan is substantially different than previous business plans submitted by the authority. Furthermore, the report highlights that the Governor’s Budget plan for 2012-2013 includes a request of $5.9 billion for the HSRA, $3.3 billion in federal funds and $2.6 billion in state bond funds. The LAO’s report recommends that the Legislature not approve the Governor’s funding request for the HSRA. Rather, the LAO report recommends that the Legislature put forward, “That some minimal funding be provided to continue planning efforts that are currently underway.”  The LAO report does conclude that should the Legislature move forward with funding the HSRA, that it would be prudent to provide funding for, “Only those contracts that will be awarded in 2012-2013.” It is estimated that the value of the HSRA contracts to be awarded by December 2012 is approximately $1.5 billion to $2 billion. Please click here to view the LAO report. 
http://lao.ca.gov/analysis/2012/transportation/high-speed-rail-041712.pdf
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